
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/14/2012 11:33:49 AM
Subject: RE: Follow Up - Upcoming CHE Retreat

                Slight preference for Friday morning, but any of those times can work.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Pitts, Ted 

Sent: Friday, December 14, 2012 11:32 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: FW: Follow Up - Upcoming CHE Retreat
 
 
 
From: Julie Carullo [mailto:jcarullo@che.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, December 14, 2012 10:13 AM

To: Pitts, Ted

Subject: Follow Up - Upcoming CHE Retreat
 
Good Morning, Ted,
 
I’m following up concerning your recent conversation with Chairman Finan concerning the upcoming CHE retreat.  
The retreat is planned for Thursday, Jan 3 from 1:30 pm until 5:30 pm and Friday, January 4 from 9:00 until 12:30.  
We’ll be meeting in CHE’s main conference room. Let me know what times work best for your schedule in terms of 
coming to the retreat to talk with the Commissioners about ABF and we’ll plan accordingly.
 
Thanks,
Julie
 
Julie Carullo

  Acting Executive Director

  SC Commission on Higher Education

  1122 Lady Street, Suite 300

  Columbia, SC 29201

   www.che.sc.gov

   803.737.2292 ofc /803.730.3830 cell/jcarullo@che.sc.gov
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